ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 21st September 2011 at Alstonefield Village Hall.

Present:  Cllr D Griffin (Chair), Cllr N Peat (Vice Chair), Cllr K Stockton, Cllr F Lipp, Cllr R Hignett,

Cllr C Reavy, Cllr N Bonsall.  Mrs M Binfield, Clerk

Four members of the public were present

34 Apologies - None
35 Declaration of Interest - None
36 Minutes of Previous Meeting – Agreed and Signed
37 Public Forum – There were no matters put forward
38 Planning Matters

38.1 Planning Notice NP/SM/0711/0734 – Conversion of derelict water mill to holiday let, preserve artefacts and existing machinery on ground floor and installation of mini sewage treatment plant – Plus Listed building consent.  The owner of Lode Mill and agent were present at the meeting and outlined the plans in detail.  Councillors all agreed that the works carried out so far had been done to a very high standard.  No objections to this application
38.2 Planning Notice NP/SM/0711/0640 – Variation of condition 1 on NP/SM/1207/1155 to permit use as holiday accommodation – The Bothy, Paddock House Farm – Permission Granted

38.3 Planning Notice NP/SM/0711/0641 – Variation of condition 1 on NP/SM/0693/064 to permit use as holiday accommodation – The Needhams, Paddock House Farm – Permission Granted
38.4 – Planning Notice NP/SM/0511/0501 – Proposed replacement dwelling, Lea Green, Lode Lane, Alstonefield – Permission Granted subject to conditions
38.5 – Letter from Staffs Moorlands D C stating that as from 18th August planning applications will have a consultation and publicity period of 21 days unless an extension is required which would be dealt with on a case-by-case basis - noted
39 Financial Matters

39.1Financial Statement and bank reconciliation as at 31st August 2011  
 39.2 Payments
39.2.1– Clerk – M Binfield – September  salary £176.16 – approved
39.2.2 - Inland Revenue – Tax for Clerk’s salary - £43.80 – approved

39.2.3 – Audit Commission – 2011 audit fee - £162.00 – approved
39.2.4 – Notification of successful completion of annual audit 2011.  Notice to be placed on boards should anyone wish to inspect accounts. - noted
39.3 Monies Received


39.3.1 Car park Honesty Boxes

 Playing Field car park  £33.19      Toilet Car Park £48.95


39.3.2 August car boot rental - £70.00

40 Playing Field Matters


40.1 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation – 04.09.2011
40.2 Playing Field Maintenance – It was agreed that a working party would meet on Saturday 24th September to fill in the pot holes on the playing field car park.

40.3 Car Park – honesty box – report on any monies collected prior to September meeting




Playing Field Car Park –  £ 21.91     Toilet Car Park  - £50.35


41 General Village Matters
41.1 – Abandoned Car – Staffs Moorlands and the Police now state that they are unable to assist with the removal of the car.  It has been established that the DVLC are the only authority with powers to remove this vehicle. Various Councillors have already reported it to the DVLC as an untaxed vehicle on the public highway -  SORN.  In addition, a letter is to be written to the DVLC reinforcing our request that the vehicle be removed.  A letter is also to be sent to Staffordshire Moorlands DC by way of complaint about the handling of this matter with copies to Gill Heath, County Councillor, and our Member of Parliament, Karen Bradley.

41.2 – Alan Wrigley, Milldale – Alan has for many years been responsible for the posting of notices on the Milldale notice board and has now handed the key to Cllr Peat. A letter of thanks to be sent for his help.
41.3 – Signage – Millway Lane – Contact again made with Highways who state that a letter of explanation to be sent as to why no decision has been made on the signs.  Cllr Peat to forward pictures to Angela Nutter, SCC, of  problems created by traffic going down this lane.
41.4 – Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebrations – Contact has been made by parishioners and it was generally felt that a street party would be a good idea.  A budget for this would have to be agreed and an informal committee is to be formed when further discussions will take place.
42 Correspondence In 
42.1 – A letter has been received from the Village Hall Committee inviting the Parish Council to take part in the ‘New Year’s Market on Twelfth Night – Saturday 7th January 2012’.  It was agreed that this would be supported to raise funds for the Queens Diamond Jubilee Celebrations and a decision would be made as to what type of stall the Council would have.
43 Any Other Business 

43.1 – Letter from SCC advising Parish Councils of their ability to provide legal services. Noted
43.2 – Harry’s Bank sign – Cllr Bonsall had made contact with Peak Park who agreed that the original name plaque should be replaced and this matter was in hand.
43.3 – Highways Team – Councillors were asked to identify any works which could be carried out on the next visit.

43.4 – Footpath between Archford House and Harper Crew Cottages – Cllr Stockton advised that a parishioner had complained about the deterioration in the footpath – Clerk to contact Highways.

43.5 – Cllr Stockton asked for permission to crown lift trees in the allotment.  Permission granted
44 Date of Next Meeting – 2nd November 2011
